
Horne Parish Council  

Spring 2018 Newsletter 

REPORT IT 
 

Please report any problems you notice in your Parish 

regarding Pot Holes, Flytipping and Graffiti.  

IF PROBLEMS ARE NOT REPORTED, THEY CAN NOT 

BE DEALT WITH.  

The app is very easy as it guides you through a few quick 
steps; but basically taking a photo of the problem and its 
brief description.  

The app automatically picks up your location and it sends 
the details to the correct local authority.  

 

https://
lovecleanstreets.com/

reports/home 

 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

  
Thursday 24th May 2018  

7.00pm 

 

Please come 
along and join 

the Horne Parish 
Councillors for a 
social evening 

with  guest 
speakers, cheese 

and wine! 

If you would like to  

advertise in the Parish Newsletter then 

please contact the Clerk with your material 

via email: 

horneparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk 

YOUR DITCH 

YOUR LEGAL RESPONSIBILITY  

Horne Parish Council would like to remind   

residents that it is the legal responsibility of the 

Riparian Owner / landowner to maintain the 

ditches which border their property. This       

includes the maintenance of the banks and 

beds in your section of watercourse, to avoid 

any obstruction of flow in the watercourse.   

The most common problems are: 

 - Failing to keep vegetation growth under 

control - including hedges! 

 - Failing to obtain consent for installing pipes 

or “culverting” of a watercourse. If you want 

to put in a pipe or culvert you must obtain 

permission from Surrey County Council. 

 - Disposal or storage of garden or domestic 

rubbish, waste etc. on the banks of           

watercourses 

Horne Parish is a low-lying Parish which more 

recently floods in certain areas in wet weather.  

The effective maintenance of ditches is a very 

important factor in ensuring that rain water is 

able to be removed properly, thereby           

preventing flooding upstream. 

Please take responsibility for 

your ditches!! 



       YOUR PARISH COMMUNITY 

IS IT TIME FOR A CHANGE? 

 

The Local election on May 3rd 2018 will give all 

Parishioners the opportunity to vote in a        

councillor who will represent the views of the       

Parish.  
 

To this end we believe the successful candidate 

needs to address the local issues first and      

foremost and not bring national issues to the local 

arena from a party political machine that          

demands their allegiance .  
 

The decision is yours! 

 Horne Parish Council do not endorse any  

individual or party. 

 EAST GRINSTEAD FOODBANK 

 

1st and 3rd Friday 1.30pm – 2.30pm  
Jennings Hall meeting room, Lingfield and      

Dormansland Community Centre.  
 

If you have no food, and no money to buy any, 
East Grinstead Foodbank can help.   

 

Vouchers are available from          
 many local organisations including 
the churches and doctor’s surgery.  

 

For further information call 07983 209940    
www.eastgrinstead.foodbank.org.uk 

District Council Elections  
3 May 2018 

 

To be able to vote in elec
ons you must be on the 

Electoral Register. You can register online at  

www.gov.uk/register-to-vote by post, or by proxy but 

you need to do this by the deadline set.  

 Publish Notice of Election  Friday 23 March 2018 

 Delivery of nomination papers 
Withdrawal of candidature Notifica-
tion of  Appointment of Election 
Agents 

Friday 6 April 2018 4pm 

Publish first notice of alteration Friday 6 April 2018 

Publish Statement of Persons 
Nominated 

Monday 9 April 2018 

Deadline for applications to be 
included in the register of elec-
tors to be used for the election 

Tuesday 17 April 2018 

Deadline for new applications to 
vote by post or to change existing 
absent vote details (e.g cancella-
tion or redirection of ballot papers) 

Wednesday 18 April 
2018 5pm 

Deadline for new application to 
vote by proxy 

Wednesday 25 April 
2018 5pm 

Publish Notice of Poll 
Wednesday 25 April 
2018 

Publish final notice of alteration Thursday 26 April 2018 

Deadline for Appointment of 
Counting Agents and Polling 
Agents 

Thursday 26 April 2018 

First day to request replacement 
postal votes 

Friday 27 April 2018 

Deadline to issue replacement 
spoilt or lost postal ballot papers 

Thursday 3 May 
2018  5pm 

Polling Day 

Thursday 3 May 7am to 
10pm 

Return of Election Expense forms 

(If declaration before midnight) 
Thursday 7 June 2018 

“Hello, my name is Kevin Bourne and I am standing 

as an Independent to become your councillor in the 

3rd May elections.  
 

The major issue impacting our lives and our homes as I 

see it is the proposed overdevelopment of Tandridge 

without  supporting infrastructure. Nobody in Tandridge 

Council appears to be listening to the people they   

represent. I will listen, so please do contact me if there 

are other issues you would like to bring to my attention. 

I will be out in the coming weeks up to the election  

trying to meet as many of you as possible, if you would 

like to make sure I get to speak to you then again, 

please do contact me on 07963 833154                       

or kevin@thebournes.co.uk  
 

I hope you will join me in voting for change in          

Tandridge Council - national politics should have no 

place at a local level. “  
 

Please note that Horne Parish Council does not      

support any one candidate over another and this is for 

information only 



St Mary's Church  
Horne 

 

Please come along to the services at St Mary’s: 
 

 

The First Sunday of the Month   
         Holy Communion - 8.00am 

         Family Service - 11.00am  
 

The Second Sunday of the Month  
         Holy Communion - 10.00am 

 

The Third Sunday of the Month  
         Morning Prayer - 10.00am 

 

The Fourth Sunday of the Month  

YOUR PARISH COMMUNITY 

HORNE LITTER PICK  
    The next parish litter pick will be held on  

Saturday 28th April 2018  

10am 

Meeting at  

The Blacksmiths Head for Breakfast 
kindly suppled by The Blacksmiths 

Head  

Thank you to everyone who continues 
to attend these litter picks and            

parishioners who pick litter on their 
walks around the Parish  

Come along and support the Parish 
Councillors who will be cleaning up the 

roads around Horne! 

 

If you would like to get involved 
please come along, you will be most 

welcome!! 

    Coffee Morning 

EVERY WEDNESDAY 10:30 TO 12:00   

Come and join us for a real cafe
ère coffee at Lloyd Hall, 

Brickfield Road, Outwood.  

A great opportunity to visit with old friends - and make new ones! 

Sellers of plants, baked goods, home produce etc welcome for a 

small dona
on. 

COFFEE & CAKE/BISCUITS - £3.00 

Newchapel and Horne Cricket Ground 

 

The Parish Council are currently in talks with Lingfield 
Cricket Club who are based at the West Park Road 
ground regarding improving the facilities at the Cricket 
Ground.  
 

This is a project that will not only benefit the cricket 
club but also the Parish Council believes will benefit 
the wider community. The initial idea is to provide           
modernised facilities that can be accessed and utilised 
by any cricket team playing against Lingfield Cricket 
Club.  
 

Alongside this, Horne Parish Council are keen to have 
a Parish Hall which residents and local people can use 
as a community asset. 
 

If you would like to get involved please contact the 
clerk 

Frogit Heath and Newchapel 

Green  

The Frogit Heath and Newchapel Green Sub 
Committee are working on plans for the    
community to be able to access and enjoy the 
area. Once the weather improves the  Sub 
Committee would welcome any new members 
or volunteers who would like to get involved.  
 

There are plenty of roles residents can help 
with from the actual  physical work to planning 
and organising the working parties.  
 

Horne Parish Council are dedicated to       
preserving and enhancing the area for      
generations to come. If you would like to be 
involved please do get in touch with the Clerk  
and you can be added to the mailing list  



Horne Parish Council  
Meeting Dates in 2017 

 

              Centenary Hall, Wheelers Lane, Smallfield 

 

    Commencing at  7.30pm 

 

 

Monday 16th April 2018  
Monday 21st May 2018 (AGM*) 
Thursday 24th May 2018 (APM**) 
Monday 18th June 2018  
Monday 16th July 2018 

Monday 17th September 2018 

Monday 15th October 2018 

Monday 19th November 2018 

Monday 17th December 2018 

 

 

The first 10 minutes of the meeting are available 
for the public to raise any issues with the council. 

 

*Annual General Meeting ** Annual Parish Meeting  

    MAILING LIST 

Horne Parish Council use an Email Mailing List to share News, Events and Meeting details, please submit your email 
address to the clerk if you would like to join. 

 

Your email address will be kept securely and we will never divulge your information to other organisations.  
http://www.horne-pc.org.uk/ 

 

Your Local Councillors  
 

David Brown - Chairman 

Smallfield Road,  
davidbrown949@btinternet.com 

 

Charlotte Wickington– Vice Chairman 

West Park Road 

cwickington@yahoo.co.uk 

 

Alison Brown 

Smallfield Road 

abrownfelix@btinternet.com  
 

Graham Marks 

Newchapel Road 

Tel: 01342 832 529 

 

Amelia Michie 

Clay Lane 

ameliamichie@gmail.com 

 

Mark Sherwood  
Bones Lane 

sherwood-electrical@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Richard Williams  
Brickhouse Lane 

rdcwilliams@aol.com  

 

Clerk to Horne PC: 
Clare Kirby  

horneparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk 

T: 01342 604338 

 

Surrey County Councillor 
 

Lesley Steeds      

T: 07973872614  

Lesley.steeds@surreycc.gov.uk 

 

Tandridge District Councillors 

 

Peter Bond      
T 01342 842443 

cllr.peter.bond@tandridge.gov.uk 

 

Harry Fitzgerald 

cllr.harry.fitzgerald@tandridge.gov.uk 

 

Guy Wates 

gw@guywates.com  

YOUR PARISH COUNCIL  

NEW COUNCILLOR 

Horne Parish Council would like to officially welcome                

Mark Sherwood as a new council member.  


